2022-2023 学年度高一下学期 5 月联考

英语试题

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试 卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

考试时间为120分钟,满分150分

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题,每小题1.5分,共7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下 一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What color sweater does the boy wear?
- A. Red.

- B. Black.
- C. White.

- 2. What will the woman do?
- A. Have fast food.

- 3. Whom is the woman talking to?
- A. A salesman.

- C. A house agent.
- 4. What does the man advise the woman to do?
- A. Ask the conductor.
- B. Get off immediately.

B. A painter.

- C. Check the map.
- 5. Where does the conversation take place?
- A. In a hospital.
- B. In the museum.

B. Cook breakfast.

C. At the man's house,

C. Pick up her brother.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A.B.C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每 小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。全科免费下载公众号《高中僧课堂》

- 6. How many students are there in the school?
- A. 700.

- 7. What is the woman's problem?
- A. She isn't sure whether she will be employed.
- B. She can't find a foreign teacher for the school.
- C. She doesn't know how to put an ad on newspapers.
- 听下面一段对话,回答第8至第10三个小题。
- 8. What happens to the woman's watch?
- A. It goes ten minutes fast every day.
- B. It goes ten minutes slow every day.
- C. It goes one minute slow every hour.
 - 英语试题 第 1 页(共 8 页) ロノルロロムハ コ・ LILLOVV

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 9. How does the man deal with his watch?
- A. By putting it back ten minutes every day.
- B. By putting it ahead ten minutes every hour.
- C. By having it mended every week.
- 10. What will the woman probably do with her watch?
 - A. Do as the man asks her to.
 - B. Set it by the radio every morning.
 - C. Throw it away and buy a new one.

听下面一段对话,回答第11至第13三个小题。

- 11. Why does the man come here?
 - A. To make an appointment.
 - B. To keep an appointment.
 - C. To cancel an appointment.
- 12. What information does the woman need to get from the man?

A. His health insurance number.

- B. His ' ie address.
- entify card.
- wrong with the man?

He has a backache. B. He has a stomachache. C. He has a toothache.

面一段对话,回答第14至第16三个小题。

t. How long has the man been in the US?

A. About two weeks.

B. About three weeks.

C. About six weeks. C. In Mexico.

15. Where is the Sears Tower?

A. In Chicago.

B. In New York.

16. What places does the man advise the woman to visit?

A. The museums.

B. The Mayan ruins.

C. The theaters.

听下面一段独白,回答第17至第20四个小题。

17. At what time does the sports center close?

A. 9.00 p.m.

B. 7:30 p.m.

C. 5:00 p.m.

18. What can the listeners do from 5.00 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.?

A. Do special exercises.

B. Play basketball.

C. Do fitness training.

C. The badminton courts.

19. Which of the following is open all day? B. The gym

A. The swimming pool.

20. What will the speaker do next? A. Show the listeners around.

- B. Answer some questions.
- C. Help the listeners use the equipment.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

If you really want a taste of the everyday swing of Dutch life, a bike tour through Amsterdam is the way to go.

What is included in an Amsterdam bike tour

The bicycle is of course provided and included in the price of the tour. Some tours offer coffee





and tea after the tour finishes. Every tour especially has its own theme and route. You can compare them by visiting webpages dedicated to a particular tour.

A tour itself is a beautiful experience. Amsterdam's architecture, markets, bridges, plazas and street atmosphere are memorable and comfortable to see from a bike seat. See them like most citizens of Amsterdam do.

Amsterdam bicycle tour basics

These tours are usually between one and two hours long. They are guided by friendly and knowledgeable tour guides who are well capable in Amsterdam information. What's more, the tour guides usually know many languages and are used to overcoming language barriers(障碍).

Important during the bicycle tour of Amsterdam

Please don't become so Dutch that you ignore (忽视) the traffic laws. It is a fact that some Amsterdammers often cross a street or a bridge when they feel like doing it. That is why staying alert (警惕的) and a little bit of biking experience can help you to go through the small city streets during an Amsterdam bike tour. Also, unless you are 100% sure that the weather will be sunny, you'd better bring a jacket. When you start moving on the bike, the wet Amsterdam's air can get quite cold.

21. What is special about an Amsterdam bike tour?

A. It provides a free bike.

B. It offers coffee and tea.

C. It has its theme and route.

D. It is a green tour.

22. Which of the following is suggested in the last paragraph?

A. Paving no attention to the traffic rules.

B. Bringing warm clothing.

C. Doing as the Dutch do.

D. Avoiding bad weather.

23. Where can the text be found?

A. In a history book.

B. In a research paper.

C. In an art magazine.

D. In a travel guide.

I've just arrived from New York City at the airport in Rome and already I'm lost, wan and right and searching for the right exit. I'm supposed to meet my wife Elvira, who lives in Italy now, and then drive to Guardia Sanframondi, the little town where we own a house, to meet our newborn granddaughter Lucia, now all of 11 weeks old

But I takes a wrong turn, and then another, all in vain. I'm lost for 15 minutes, then 30, and finally about 45, unable to get my passport properly scanned and pick up my luggage. This is more than mildly inconvenient. After all, I've just flown more than 4,000 miles, a flight into my future.

But suddenly I see Elvira, who is holding baby Lucia in her arms. I'm found.

I stay in Italy for three weeks. It's impossible for me to get enough of Lucia, and so I follow a strict agenda. Hold Lucia in my arms. Kiss Lucia all over her face. Wheel Lucia in her carriage in the most public places available. Make faces at her and even sillier gestures and sounds.

Today, at 70, I'm a permanent resident of Italy, with Lucia living a five-minute walk away. We visit her at her house and she visits us at ours almost every day. In most American families, adult children with grandchildren live in different towns and states far away. Italian families, on the other hand, are more likely to live near each other. Sometimes three generations here even stay together in the same home. I've happily turned my life upside-down to be a grandpa Italian-style. Lucia is just what I need right about now. If I'm lucky, I'll be just what she needs, too.

24. Why does the author go to Guardia Sanframondi?

A. To meet his wife.

B. To decorate his house.

C. To explore the countryside.

D. To see his granddaughter.

25. What happened to the author at the airport?

A. He lost his way.

B. He missed his flight.

C. He couldn't find his luggage.

D. He had his passport stolen.

26. What can we infer about the author from the fourth paragraph?

A. He gets enough of Lucia.

B. He sets a high goal for Lucia.

C. He loves his granddaughter.

D. He is forced to make Lucia happy.

27. How does the author feel about the Italian way of life?

A. He's worried.

B. He's satisfied.

C. He's curious.

D. He's uncertain.

Yellow 's usually the color of happy, joyful emotions. But according to a new study, not all the color with good feelings.

Jut what factors might play a role, researchers tested a new hypothesis (假设): What if onysical surroundings affect their feelings about certain colors? For example, if someone lived d and rainy Finland, would be feel differently about the color vellow from someone who lived ear the Sahara Desert?

The researchers looked at color-emotion data from an ongoing international survey of 6, 625 people in 55 countries. The survey asked participants to rate 12 colors on how closely they were associated with feelings including joy, pride, fear, and shame.

The researchers paid particular attention to the data for yellow, and analyzed how different factors-including hours of sunshine, hours of daylight, and the amount of rainfall-were associated with the emotions people reported for the color. The two best predictors (预测物) of how people felt about yellow were the annual amount of rainfall, and how far they lived from the equator (赤道).

Overall, people were more likely to associate vellow with joy when they lived in rainier countries that lay farther from the equator, researchers reported in the Journal of Environmental Psychology. In Egypt the possibility of vellow being associated with joy was just 5. 7%, whereas in chilly Finland it was 87.7%. In the United States, with its mild climate and amber (琥珀色的) waves of grain, people's yellow joy association levels were between 60% and 70%.

The researchers also checked whether associations changed with the season-whether, for example, people in a certain country liked yellow more in the winter than they did in the summer. They found that opinions about the color remained fairly constant all year round-even when the weather changed, the data on vellow-joy associations were as good as gold.

28. What did the researchers do before the survey?

A. They went to Finland.

B. They made an assumption.

C. They studied certain colors.

D. They analyzed some data.

29. Which of the following affects people's feelings about yellow?

A. The changeable weather.

B. The length of daytime.

C. The geographical position.

D. The amount of snowfall

英语试题 第3页(共8页)

、 英语试题 第 4 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 30. How did the researchers carry out the survey?
 - A. By interviewing participants.
 - C. By traveling around the world.
- 31. What can be the best title for the text?
 - A. Yellow: The Color of Good Feelings
 - t. Tenow: The color of Good Teenings
- B. Color: An Important Role in Joy

B. By studying the data collected.

D. By looking at color combinations

C. Yellow: Connected with Joy Conditionally D. Color: Associated with Emotions

D

If you're in the market for a new food or water dish for your cat, you might want to check out Free the Ocean's Bamboo Cat Bowls. These are made of bamboo fibers and rice husks (稻克) and are more eco-friendly than traditional plastic.

The presence of bamboo—used as a renewable filler—is part of what makes the bowl greener. Bamboo, which is technically a grass, grows 30% faster than trees and as much as 1.5 inches per hour! Not surprisingly, it produces 30% more oxygen and absorbs 35% more carbon dioxide than trees, according to Mimi Ausland, founder of Free the Ocean. "It's a cut—and—come—again plant, which means it can be cropped without disrupting the root ball, reducing carbon giving off when it's harvested."

Rice husk is a byproduct (副产品) of rice production that is a challenge to farmers because it is hard to break down and of no great value. Its use as a filler provides a purpose for an otherwise useless material and, along with the bamboo.

Ausland said, "Plastic cat dishes have bacteria(细菌), which can put your cat's health at risk. Even if pet owners clean them regularly, they cannot be fully <u>sanitized</u>. Plastic bowls are the main cause of cat diseases."

However, the bamboo cat bowl will not leach (滲入) harmful chemicals into your pet's water 'v' way that traditional plastic can and it is naturally free of bacteria.

Cats will like the bowls, as they have low edges. With an easy-to-pick-up handle, ther four colors.

One customer commented, "My cats prefer these cat food bowls just like me. The cats tike the low lip that makes it easy to eat out of. And the fact that they're made of bamboo and that buying them makes a difference to the environment is amazing! And it is easy to wash in the dishwasher."

- 32. What is mainly talked about in paragraph 2?
 - A. The importance of bamboo in nature.
 - B. The advantages of bamboo over grass.
 - C. The benefits of using bamboo as material.
 - D. The role of bamboo in reducing pollution.
- 33. What does the underlined word "sanitized" in paragraph 4 most probably mean?
 - A. Replaced.
- B. Removed.
- C. Found.
- D. Used.

- 34. What is the purpose of the passage?
 - A. To promote a new product.
 - B. To give pet owners some advice.
 - C. To introduce the functions of bamboo.
 - D. To point out the link between material and health.

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

35. What can we infer from the customer's words?

A. Cats have low lips.

B. Cats are easy to satisfy.

C. He is fond of the new bowl.

D. He doesn't like doing housework.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

How many books have you finished since high school? Between study, work, family, and social lives, trying to find time to read needs more effort than a relaxing hobby. How can you get reading books into your full schedule? 36

Borrow more books than you can read. Libraries have very large "limits" on books you can take out. _37 _ Return anything you don't like. Some of the most efficient readers return five out of six books unread. This is not something to be ashamed of.

- __38__ If you have a whole morning to read, you might hope for more kinds. People who read a lot have see whing going to suit all tastes.
- The solution of the solution o

Don't care about any thoughts about what you "should" be reading. It is OK if you are not so atterested in the world's great literature. Read what you want. 40 If you're only reading because you "should" read, then over time, reading will drop from the top of your list down to laundry level or going to the dentist.

- A. Read more than one book at a time.
- B. You may have trouble deciding what to read first.
- C. Here's how to make more time for your favorite books.
- D. So go crazy and borrow anything that looks interesting.
- E. Quit after a few dozen pages if you're not feeling into it.
- F. Reading is one of the most pleasurable activities out there.
- G. People don't do well with the feelings of suffering long term.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Most schools are trying to create harmonious environments for everyone. Fourth grade teacher Kari noticed students struggling to $\underline{41}$ with Leisa, a food service worker at the school cafeteria, she decided to do something to $\underline{42}$.

Since Leisa has <u>43</u> problems, students used to just point at the <u>44</u> they wanted her to serve them. Not only that, but no one could offer Leisa a simple <u>45</u> like "good morning" or say "thank you" in sign language.

Kari once took American Sign Language, so she decided to 46 her students a few words to make ordering lunch 47, along with making Leisa feel the 48 of the community. When

英语试题 第 6 页(共 8 页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

专注中学技兴人才培养

headmaster Dr. Janet 49 Kari's lessons, she decided the entire school learned a sign a week and practiced it every day! What started in one fourth-grade classroom ended up 50 throughout the school.

The kids were 51 to learn, and they worked hard to make sure they could communicate in a language Leisa could 52. Many kids said being able to speak with Leisa made them feel happy. Leisa, of course, was 53 moved with the new movement in the school.

Learning someone else's language is the sweetest 54 that little kids could give. We're happy to hear that Leisa is feeling so loved and 55 at her work!

41. A. agree	B. communicate	C. work	D. play
42. A. answer	B. inform	C. make	D. help
43. A. hearing	B. walking	C. learning	D. spelling
44. A. toys	B. pens	C. food	D. books
45. A. game	B. hug	C. choice	D. greeting
46. A. read	B. teach	C. collect	D. send
47. A. cheaper	B. smarter	C. easier	D. quicker
48. A. role	B. warmth	C. interest	D. power
49. A. heard about	B. picked out	C. set up	D. talked about
50. A. carrying	B. performing	C. recording	D. spreading
51. A. nervous	B. eager	C. lazy	D. suitable
52. A. believe	B. find	C. understand	D. imitate
53. A. deeply	B. immediately	C. frequently	D. hardly
54. A. promise	B. gift	C. goal	D. message
55. A. lost	B. examined	C. shown	D. included

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Start of Summer or "lixia" is the seventh of 24 solar terms on the Chinese lunar calendar, __56 __(mark) the beginning of summer. This year it happens on May 6. When it arrives, the temperature rises __57 __(obvious), and summer heat arrives. There is also __58 __ increase in thunderstorms, and crops enter their peak season for growth.

It means a lot for Chinese farmers, __59__ still carry out their agricultural activities since ancient times __60_ (base) on the change of solar terms. The temperature conditions are most suitable __61__ planting early rice around lixia. It's also the busiest season for tea farmers __62_ (pick) tea leaves, otherwise they over-matures(成熟).

There are a 63 (various) of customs to celebrate the occasion, such as eating eggs. People believed a round egg symbolized a happy life and eating eggs on the day of lixia was a prayer for a 64 (health) body. They put leftover tea into boiled water together with eggs and the original "tea egg" 65 (create). Later people improved cooking methods and added spices(香料) to the eggs to make them taste delicious. Today tea eggs have become a traditional snack in China.

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 书面表达(满分15分)

假定你是高一学生李华,你校英文杂志社正招募编辑,请你写一封信申请该职位,内容包括:

- 1. 写信目的;
- 2. 个人优势;
- 3. 表达期待。

注意:1. 词数 80 左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Sir/Madam,

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 领域写(满分25分)

dad got a new job. We had to pack up and move away from everything we were familiar with. We were so many changes. We came from the north, and now we were almost as far south as sisible. We landed in South Florida, and we were total strangers. We moved over during the summer vacation, so I didn't have to deal with school right away. Summer passed by while we unpacked, arranged furniture, found stores we liked, and adapted to the Sunshine State.

School was coming, and I was afraid of it. I was not an adventurous person. Being shy and quiet, I read a lot and did not make friends easily. My head was full with fears and worries. Would I make friends? Would I fit in? Would I survive in this strange new world? Anyway, there I was, attending a new school full of people I didn't know.

I had a difficult time adapting to the new school. However, I still loved learning and reading. I even loved homework, and I was good at doing my homework. Loving books and reading helped me to get good grades. Teachers loved that about me. Other kids, though, did not. Although I always answered questions in class, I seldom talked with my classmates. I was unpopular. I felt like a total failure and nobody would like me.

Then one day, a tall boy walked over to me after an English class. He introduced himself and told me he was in the school basketball team. I knew him—he was the star player! "Hey." he said. "You do really well in English class. And you know, my teammates and I spend much time competing and practicing. The subjects, especially English, really bother us. Do you think you could help us?" "Yes. Oh, definitely yes. I could, and I would," I replied with surprise. We made the deal with an exchange of smiles.

注意: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Something gradually changed after that.

Meanwhile, the basketball players taught me how to play basketball.

英语试题 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

4



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:</mark>

www.zizzs.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







👺 微信搜一搜





官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830